
                             
 
 
                                                    Fred G. Wakeham 
 
Fred started his illustrious career with SJABO in 1973 after attending a clinic conducted by Frank King 
and Dr. Bill Redden. For the past 47 years, Wakeham has achieved immense success as an official in 
Newfoundland And Labrador. 
 
His hard work and dedication was rewarded in 1978 when he earned his level 5 rating as an official. 
From there, in 1979 he joined the AUS pool, officiating the ladies division and then in 1990 he also 
started refereeing the AUS men’s league. Freds knowledge of the game and the respect he has 
earned over the years from the basketball community, led to him being selected in 2017, to officiate 
Newfoundland’s first professional basketball team, “The St. John’s Edge and the NBL league”. 
 
Locally, Fred has done thousands of games at all levels, from minor to high school and both the 
senior men’s and ladies leagues. Provincially, he has also done all levels of play and has been 
chosen to do numerous championship games at all levels including the “Hall Of Fame Cup”, which he 
also does the assigning for since its inception. 
 
Nationally, Fred Wakeham has also excelled: 
 

.CCAA Men’s National Championships--1983 

.CCAA Women’s National Championships--2004 

.U19 Men’s Championships--1986, 1990, 1995, refereeing, {Todd McCollough}, who went on to play 
for the Philadelphia 76’ers. 

.CIS National Championships--1999 

.AUS Men’s Playoffs--1996, 1999, 2005, 2006,2016, 2018 

.AUS Women’s Playoffs--2009, 2013 

.Summer Games--2001 
 
Wakeham has also been responsible for bringing hundreds of new officials into SJABO and other 
branches on the island through the high amount of new, novice clinics he has conducted over the 
years. His willingness to give back to his association and the sport of basketball is second to none. 
Whether it is locally or provincially, Fred will always make himself available to help anyone and 
everyone in our sport.  
 



He was also a member of Bill Reddens group that in 2008, got together to develop a Novice clinic 
format to be submitted to both NABO and CABO. The group also researched how to recruit and retain 
Novice officials and went on  to identify the qualifications required to become an official. Other 
members of the committee were Peter Abbott, Dave Wilding and Randy Ball. 
 
 
Fred also served in many positions with the SJABO executive over the years including as “President”, 
and has served on the provincial executive, NABO, in a number of positions, including serving as 
“President” since 2010. He has been a NABO certified “Clinician”, since 1980 and is also a recognized 
NABO “Evaluator Of Officials”. 
 
In 2010 Fred was honoured with the Frank King Award from NABO and in 2009, he received the 
prestigious, J.A Wink Wilcox Award from the Canadian Association Of Basketball Officials, {CABO}, a 
National Award for his work and dedication to officiating in Canada. 
 
When asked what advice he would have for new officials today, Wakeham said: 
 
Have the desire to learn and improve. Don’t be afraid to ask questions. Read your rulebook.Get in 
shape to referee, not referee to get in shape. Enjoy every game you referee. 
 
 
 
 


